Camas County Commissioners Meeting
July 23, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m. by Chairman Travis Kramer. Also present were
Commissioner Marshall Ralph, Clerk Korri Blodgett, and two individuals from the public.
Commissioner Davis was unavailable.

The Board reviewed the Agenda. Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve the Agenda as
posted. Seconded by Commissioner Kramer. Unanimous.

The Board signed the Little Beaver Creek Road vacationing Resolution # 183 that had been
adopted on July 16, 2018.

The Board discussed correspondence concerning the 227 road restoration.
Treasurer Gayle Bachtell met with the Board to review the monthly financial statements.

The Board opened the Public hearing at 10:04 a.m. to determine whether a right -of-way should
be vacated and/or abandoned in accordance with Section 40-202 and 40-203, Idaho Code.
Chairman Kramer read the Notice onto the record. Commissioner Ralph read an article from the
Weekly Beaver into the record. The applicants’ spokesperson Gary Slette, an attorney
representing Ix-Nay Investments, is asking that it be put back on the tax rolls and conveyed to his
client. Road and Bridge Supervisor Mike Gill stated that it was not wide enough to comply with
county road standards and is in favor of abandoning the right-of-way. Ben Worst made
statements on the article being biased and asked Commissioner Ralph to recuse himself as to his
bias from the article. Five individuals from the public made statements in favor and against it.
The Board closed the public hearing at 10:43 a.m. The Board will set for deliberation on August
20th at 10:00 a.m.

The Board took a five minute recess.

The Board reconvened.

The Board reviewed the ambulance budget.
The Board recessed for lunch at 12:05 p.m.
The Board reconvened at 1:00 p.m.

Commissioner Kramer made a motion to go into Executive session per Idaho Code 74-206(1)(a)
&(b) to consider personnel issues. A roll call vote showed all in favor. The Board entered
Executive session at 1:03 p.m. The Board came out at 1:27 p.m.

The Board reviewed the Indigent/public defender budget workpapers. The Board proposed a 5%
monthly increase to the contracted public defender’s salary.

Commissioner Kramer made a motion to go into Executive session per Idaho Code 74-206(1)(a)
&(b) to consider personnel issues. A roll call vote showed all in favor. The Board entered
Executive session at 1:45 p.m. The Board came out at 1:52 p.m.



The Board continued reviewing budget workpapers.
The Board adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Attest:

Travis Kramer, Chairman Korri Blodgett, Clerk



